
SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM MINUTES
MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 19th July 2016 AT 3.00PM

SOUNDPROOF ROOM, GUILDHALL, FRANKWELL QUAY, SHREWSBURY, SY3 8HR
PRESENT

Keith Roberts (KR, Chairman), Helen Ball (HB, Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (GF, Operations Manager), Tim Sneddon (TS), Margaret Thrower (MT), Chris Watkins (CW), Judith Williams (JW) and Hilary Humphries (HH, Admin Assistant).
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Tony Bywater, Tony Comley, Kevin Pardy and Sue Thatcher.
26/16  
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 28th June 2016
The minutes of the meeting held on 28th June 2016 were agreed to be a true and accurate record.
27/16
MATTERS ARISING


There were no matters arising.
28/16
HEART OF ENGLAND IN BLOOM 2016 – WEDNESDAY 27TH JULY 2016
28.1
Small City Category 
GF circulated a copy of the route and maps to members and explained matters in more detail, covering all the aspects of the judging route including the Parks and Open Spaces 1-hour tour of the Quarry – buggies will be used to assist the judges tour the park.

The photoshoot with the Shropshire Star has been organised for the Dingle at 12.00pm.  Members did raise the subject of the comfort break at the Quarry Lodge and GF will liaise with Simon Badrock at the SHS to arrange this should it be necessary.
Members discussed the arrangements and timings for the lunch and tour at Veolia.  TS advised members that a buffet lunch for around 12 people will be held in the Educational Room, with catering from Battlefield 1403.  Discussions were held regarding the order of the tour at the Waste Energy Facility, what the judges will see and who they will meet.
MT has volunteered to do the ten buttonholes for the judges and Bloom Committee.  GF confirmed that he will collect them on the Wednesday morning.  GF will organise flower planters for the Educational Room at Veolia.

There will be refreshments provided at Edgefield Green, during which time the presentation will be given.  The judges will also have a drink and a light pastry snack in the Castle before the tour starts.  Lunch will be held at Veolia.
ACTION:
· HH to forward details of the timings for the route to TS.
· HH to send the list of lunch guests to TS who will advise Veolia accordingly.
· JW to arrange for Alexis Tippet and other volunteers to be at Hermitage Gardens.

· GF to contact Simon Badrock at the SHS regarding use of a room in the Quarry Lodge for a tea break if required.

· GF to liaise with Adam Purnell of Youth Services to be at Edgefield Green and organise some pupils from Priory School to be present to meet the judges if possible.
· GF to confirm with Edward Goddard that the barriers will up at Oxon Hall Touring Park and the Bursar at Shrewsbury School.
· GF to confirm with Martin Wood that he will be at the Castle to greet the judges.

· GF to collect the buttonholes from MT on judging day.

· GF to organise planters to be delivered to the Educational Room at Veolia for judging day.

· HB to brief the Mayor on the Bloom judging day.
Route and its Preparation

Members were advised that the route has been finalised with no major snagging issues to be addressed.  GF advised members that the route is the best that it can be in the circumstances – staff losses have had an impact on the workload of the remaining Council staff.

TS confirmed that there are a few benches that need to be painted and that this would be done before judging day.

Portfolio

HH advised members that the two portfolios have been finished and had been sent to the printers the previous Friday.  Members looked through printed copies and expressed their satisfaction with them.
Presentation
Members were advised that work on the presentation is underway and will be based on the previous entry in 2014.  Discussions were held as to who will deliver the presentation depending upon the circumstances at that time and that this has been factored into the production.

ACTION:

· HB to liaise with HH to finalise the presentation.
Vehicle and Escorts
GF confirmed that he will liaise with Listers regarding the final arrangements for the vehicle and will work with Stuart Farmer in connection with the route.
ACTION:

· GF to liaise with Listers with final details for the vehicle.

Who the Judges Meet

GF has organised the relevant STC staff and Bloom Committee members to be positioned along the route.
Publicity

GF confirmed that Suzi Wilkinson had sent out a press release prior to her annual leave regarding the Bloom judging.  HB advised members that she would contact Dominic at the Shropshire Star to confirm that arrangements have been made to have a photographer to be present in the Dingle for the photo opportunity with the judges from around 12.00pm.  In the absence of the paper’s photographer, GF confirmed that he will have the STC camera that day and will take pictures if necessary.

HB confirmed that she will undertake the Twitter and Facebook updates for that day.

ACTION:
· HB to contact Dominic at the Shropshire Star to organise a photographer for judging day.
28.2
Parks & Open Spaces Category
HH advised members that the two portfolios have been finished and had been sent to the printers the previous Friday.  Members looked through printed copies and expressed their satisfaction with them.
Other aspects of the judging day were covered in discussions regarding the Small City entry.

28.3
It’s Your Neighbourhood
JW advised members that the judges, David and Leslie Pritchard, visited Hermitage Gardens on Sunday 10th July and seemed to enjoy their visit to the community garden.  There were around 30 residents that morning with a variety of ages who were stripping the rocket plants – some of the residents had also made cake.  Lunch was provided at the Olive Tree in Frankwell.
CW was not aware that the judges had visited the Hospice and asked for the contact details to enable him to follow this up.

ACTION:

· HH to forward the contact details of the It’s your Neighbourhood judges to CW.

29/16
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON HANGING BASKETS AND PLANTING ARRANGEMENTS FOR SUMMER 2016
GF advised members that there has been a record 290 commercial hanging baskets sold this year and that the income will be used to offset the running costs of watering them.  All the planting has been completed this year, despite staff shortages, and that the bollard planters will be the last items to be positioned in the town.

30/16
TOWN OF FLOWERS JUDGING
HH advised members that the schools judging had been undertaken by KP, ST and JW and that the results were in, with schools being notified before the end of the school summer term.

HH provided members with a provisional list of front garden entries and a verbal list of the business premises to be judged.  Members discussed a number of possible entrants into the Business and Front Gardens categories and would forward any additional recommendations through to HH before the closing date of 22 July.

MT requested the list of front gardens before the 4th August and would like to have postcodes, if possible.

KR will contact TB to arrange a convenient judging date within the first two weeks of August.

31/16
AND OTHER BUSINESS
· GF advised members that following a piece in the recent Admag Bloom Wraparound, a number of people had contacted him in respect of becoming a member of the Bloom Committee.  Members discussed the prospective candidates and agreed that GF should contact them accordingly.

32/16
FUTURE MEETING DATES
Members agreed that they will await the results and feedback from the Bloom judging before arranging the next meetings.
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